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PUBLIC NOTICE 

 
The Horseheads Central School District has completed the inspection of all 
schools and buildings to determine compliance with Title Nine, New York State 
Codes Rules and Regulations, (The Uniform Building Code of New York State).  
The intent of the inspection is to ensure that each district building does not 
possess conditions that are favorable for initiating a fire. Each exit of the building, 
including the access to that exit, was inspected to ensure that there are no 
obstacles to rapid escape in the event emergency evacuation was necessary.  
The inspection also raises awareness of fire safety and promotes the integration 
of fire prevention practice with all building related activities. The inspection 
included alarms, detectors and other fire safety equipment to ensure proper 
operation. Overall, the inspection is focused on conditions and practices that 
promote fire and structural safety to ensure the safety and well being of all 
students, employees and visitors. 
 
A District and building level safety plan has been developed in accordance with 
New York State Education Department (SED) guidelines to ensure the continued 
maintenance of a safe environment for students, employees and visitors. The 
plan includes training and awareness for continued compliance with fire and 
building codes, as well as, ensures the safety and well being of occupants of the 
district buildings. SED regulations require inspections on an annual basis. The 
district provides for the annual inspections and district personnel assist in the 
inspection process. Inspection forms and related materials are available for 
review, upon request, by the general public.  
 
If you would like further information regarding this matter, please contact Tony 
Stager, Health and Safety Hygienist, at (607) 795-2592. 


